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MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE DURBAN RAMBLERS'
CLUB HELD AT LAHEE PARK, PINETOWN ON SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 10th,
1%3 AT 2.35 Pelle #

There were #-/Members present, as per the attached list,

Don Young Trevor Culverwell

The Minutes of the previous Annusl General Meeting held
at the M.0.T.H. Hall, Pinetown were read and confirmed.
Proposed by Brian Harding and seconded by Peter Roffe.

The Chairman opened his report by stating that anyone taking
office on any of the Committees of the Club must continue with
their duties and see the year throughj; not, as had happened in
some cases during the past year, lose interest and fail to
fulfil their commitments. As he pointed out, the Committee
Membera form the backbone of the Club. The Chairmen went on
to say that 1962 had not been a good year as far as hiking was
concerned as there had been a severe lack of interest in the
hikes whereas the Socials (of which there were 62 as against
38 in 1961) had been very well supported. The Chairman
therefore suggested that we should now endeavour to make a
profit on all Socials, thus offsetting the large losses
occurring due to lack of support on the hikes. He invited
anyone with their own views on this subject to bring them

up under General.

The Chairman asked Hikers not to pass leaders on hikes or to
leave the lunch spots before the leader who was in charge of
the hike as he is responsible for each person. The Chairman
then took the opportunity to request that the lunch spots be
left in & clean and tidy menner and to remind members that no
flowers, shrubs or trees be picked or damaged in any way.

He issued a warning that Hikers should not talk to natives
especially in the Native Reserves as they might become hostile.

The Chairman closed his report by thanking the ladies of the
Club for their catering efforts during the year and also those
people who had opened their homes for Socials and Meetings.

As the Treasurer was not at thé Mesting, being away on holiday,
and as the Balance Sheet and Accounts hed not been audited due
to circumstances beyond the control of the Committee, the

- Meeting was asked to accept the Balance Sheet as it was

subject to the Additor's approval. The rough copy of the
Balance Sheet and Accounts was set out for inspection.
Mike Castledon proposed and it was unanimously agreed that
this course of action be adopted.

The slection of Officers for 1963 then took place and these
were decided upon as per the attached list,

Secretary R8.40 (which was returned to the Club as a donation
Avditor R8.40
Editress R6.30
Treasurer R2.10

These amounts were proposed by Margaret Moore and geconded
by Harry Tripe and duly accepted.

Mr. Fred Clark was unanimously elected Auditor for 1963.
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GENERAL :

Robin Philp thanked Mick McConnell for all he had done for the
Club during a8 rather upset year.

The problem of bilharzia was mentioned and Robin Philp advised
that he would endeavour to obtain sanction for tests to be done,
for those members who wish, free of charge.

Dett Sewell once again asked about the reduction of expenses

re the Club for married members but this matter hed been discussed
after the last Annual General Meeting and it had been found that

any reductions would not be practicable either to the married members
or the Club.

The Drive for New Members was mentioned and Dymock Parr was congratulated
on his suggestion that a free hike be given for visitors who had not
hiked before as this had proved most successful, 56 people having

joined in on this hike. The Club is still in dire need of new members.

"The Chairmen closed the Meeting at 4.30 p.m.

Read and approved this '~ =« day of -7‘:2-’-*7 8 1964 .







